MINUTES OF THE SHARPSBURG PLANNING BOARD/BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT MEETING 

October 22, 2020
6:00 PM

This was a Virtual Zoom and Call in Meeting.
______________________________________________________________________________

Chairman Marvin Robbins called the meeting order.  Mr. Cox offered invocation. Tracy Sullivan, Town Clerk called the roll.

I. MEMBERS PRESENT

Marvin Robbins, Andy Davis, Darrell Barfield, Jacqueline Lauterbach, Linda Logan and Michael Hughes.  Commissioner Beverly Davis, Town Administrator Stevie Cox, Town Clerk Tracy Sullivan, and Planning and Zoning Administrator Bob Clark were also present. 

II. INTRODUCTION OF NEW MEMBERS
Mr. Cox introduced Jacqueline Lauterbach and Linda Logan, the newly appointed members to the existing members.
III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Michael Hughes made a motion to approve the minutes from the Planning Board and Board of Adjustment meeting held on January 20, 2020.  Linda Logan seconded the motion.  The motion carried 6-0.

IV. NEW BUSINESS
Information Items:

Continued Discussion in reference to N.C.G.S. 160D.  Mr. Clark referred to the attached printed handout of a September 2019 UNC School of Government blog post by Adam Lovelady about the new state-wide laws in Chapter 160D of the NC General Statutes that have recodified and modernized how city and county development regulations are allowed, crafted, and used. All cities and counties are mandated to update their zoning and subdivision regulations or unified development ordinances in conformance with NCGS 160D. The Legislature recently extended the deadline from January 1, 2021 to July 1, 2021.  Additionally, new law requires every jurisdiction to have reasonably up to date comprehensive plans in place by July 1, 2022. NCGS 160D clarifies and strengthens the linkage of development regulations to adopted plans in meeting plan consistency provisions added in 2005. Local governments are not allowed to have local development regulations without meeting these requirements. Mr. Clark will be reviewing the town’s ordinances to identify needed changes. The board would also need to schedule time to resume the land use plan update to see what additional elements need attention in meeting the comprehensive plan requirements. Further technical adjustments to 160D statutes may come in the current short session of the General Assembly.
Andy Davis made a motion to schedule Planning Board meetings for November 12, 2020 and December 10, 2020.  Michael Hughes seconded the motion.  The motion carried 6-0
Tracy Sullivan asked the new members to schedule a date and time to come by Town Hall to be sworn in.
ADJOURNMENT

Marvin Robbins declared the meeting adjourned.
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